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TO:  Workforce development system partners 
FROM:  ESD Policy Unit 
SUBJECT:  Update on new Workforce Professionals Center website 

 

 

 

 
Purpose: 
During the first week of June 2017, the Inside WorkSource website and its content -including policies 
and guidance, grants and contracts administration, monitoring, and contact directories - moved to a 
new location. 

 
The new site, called the Workforce Professionals Center, went live Wednesday, May 30, 2017. 

 
 
 

 



 
Content: 
Several ESD-maintained websites were re-evaluated to ensure we are reaching the customers we 
want with the most current and useful information available. As a result, Inside WorkSource, Inside 
WIT, Inside WorkFirst, and WARN were incorporated into a single new site called the Workforce 
Professionals Center (wpc.wa.gov). 

 
Action: 
Local Workforce Development Boards (LWDBs), their contractors and Employment Security regional 
directors must distribute this guidance broadly throughout the system to ensure that staff and partners 
in the WorkSource system are familiar with its content and requirements. 

 
References: 
• Old Inside WorkSource site - www.wa.gov/esd/1stop/ 
• New Workforce Professionals Center site - wpc.wa.gov 
• Policy information on the new Workforce Professionals Center site - 

wpc.wa.gov/adm/policy 
 

This new website contains all resources WorkSource system staff and partners need to provide 
exceptional service to our customers. 

 
The old Inside Worksource site presently redirects you to the new site at wpc.wa.gov. 

 

Starting Jan. 1, 2018, the redirect will no longer work. Staff should now bookmark the new site’s URL 
and delete the old site information. 

 
The new website contains the same information as the old Inside WorkSource site, but is displayed in 
a more user-friendly format. 

 
Direct inquiries to: 
Employment System Administration and Policy Unit 
Employment Security Department 
P.O. Box 9046 
Olympia, WA 98507-9046 
(360) 902-9666 
SystemPolicy@esd.wa.gov 
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